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	St. Mary’s Primary School,

                                                            67 Downpatrick Street,

Rathfriland,

Co. Down,

BT34 5DQ

Tel: 028 406 30630

                                                            www.stmarysrathfriland.co.uk




30th June 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians/Carers,

I hope you and your families are all well.  Thank you for your efforts and the hard work you have put into supporting your children's home learning. I know it has been a very different time for you but I also know after speaking with many of you over the past weeks that you felt the communication, guidance and input from school staff was excellent. It was always our intention to be as supportive and helpful as possible. 

I wish to thank the staff too most sincerely for their diligence in managing the remote learning programme. This was in addition to the three very comprehensive paper learning packs. I also want to thank the members of staff who were available in school when we were required to support the children of key workers.

I also wish to thank our caretaker, Mr. McNeilly who has been working tirelessly to improve the appearance of our school when we welcome back our pupils and indeed welcome our new pupils.

I wanted to write to you to give you timely notification of our proposed arrangements for August/September and the new school year. 
At this time we expect to welcome all children back to school for all five days of the school week - we will be delighted to welcome our children back. 

There will be some alterations to our procedures to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all - we will be using all available space within the school for teaching, non-essential furniture will be removed from classrooms etc

These alterations will require us all - staff, pupils and parents to accept and work with these changes until such times as they can be relaxed or amended. 
Please be aware that this Return to School information is subject to the ongoing public health situation and remains dependent on Government and PHA advice. 

I hope this letter provides you with some relief, good news and comfort. It may allow you to begin making some arrangements for late August /September.

I hope you all get a well deserved break and are able to enjoy some holiday activities.
Yours sincerely

Margaret McConville

(Principal)

Return to School Dates
During the Induction Week beginning 24th August, school hours will be 9 am - 12 noon. Time will be spent on familiarising children with the new school environment, new health and safety procedures and on the pupils’ pastoral well-being.
There will be NO school dinners during the week beginning 24th August.
MONDAY 24TH AUGUST
P5 and P7 – 9 am – 12 noon

TUESDAY 25TH AUGUST

P2 and P4 – 9 am – 12 noon
WEDNESDAY 26TH AUGUST

P3 and P6 – 9 am – 12 noon

THURSDAY 27TH AUGUST

P5 and P7 – 9 am – 12 noon

FRIDAY 28TH AUGUST

P1 – 9 am – 12 noon
SATURDAY 29TH AUGUST 

FIRST COMMUNION AT 1 PM IN ST. MARY’S CHURCH

MONDAY 31ST AUGUST – BANK HOLIDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED
All children begin full time school from Tuesday 1st September. Normal school start time will be 8.55 am. P 2 and P3 will finish school at 2 pm. P4 – P7 will finish school at 3 pm (apart from Fridays when it will be the normal 2 pm)

P1 will attend from 8.55 am to 12 noon up until Friday 11th September and then from 8.55 am to 2 pm from 14th September. 
Information will be shared in August about the entrance point each class will use for entrance/ exit to and from the school and in relation to staggered collection.
Key Points for Parents

· P3 children will finish at 2pm.
· Uniform: Pupils are asked to wear a fresh school uniform every day. 
Children can wear either full school uniform or school PE kit (polo shirt/school O’Neills Half Zip Top/navy tracksuit bottoms). This will also allow parents to wash school clothes daily. Children are not to wear their "own" clothes. We want to return our children to as much normality as possible and this will assist in that. 

· Schoolbags/Other items from home: These will not be needed for the initial period of the school year but will be required as the year progresses. Lunches will be in disposable packaging.
· Parents (apart from the first few days of P1) will be asked to remain outside school buildings to reduce footfall and the potential spread of the virus.  
· Dinners: It will likely be a one choice menu and may have to be served and eaten in the classroom.
Further guidance will follow in August.
